
NJSSA Meeting Minutes for March 13th 2010 
 
The meeting began with a moment of silence and prayer for all deceased Senior Softball players 
and for all our troops in Afghanistan, Iraq and around the world. 
 
Held on 3/13/2010 at Omega Diner, North Brunswick, NJ 
 
The following items were discussed:  

1. Insurance – Hopefully all leagues have obtained their Insurance Certificates by now, because 
as we all know, without Liability Insurance Certificates, fields cannot be obtained.  

2. Rosters – Once again the NJSSA is requesting all leagues/teams to computerize their rosters. 
 Blank rosters are available on the NJSSA website njseniorsoftball.com  League officials must 
collect and submit their league team rosters by June 1, 2010 to Bob Lorincz and one check for 
NJSSA dues of $5 per player is to be submitted by league officials to Howie Marlin at 222 
Castlewell Avenue, Elberon, NJ  07740.  

3. Softballs – Tony Ciavatta called Route 18 Sports on 3/12/2010 and they have not received the 
softballs as yet.  They will call me or Howie Marlin as soon as the softballs are received.  

4. Newsletter – Howie Marlin needs additional items by April 30, for the Newsletter.  Tony 
Ciavatta called Alex Strashinsky and he will submit an article about his recent trip to Cuba, 
where U.S.A. teams played against Cuban teams.  Tony Ciavatta also called Bill Codner, who 
traveled to Taiwan and Japan with a U.S.A. team, to play teams from those countries.  If 
anyone has any articles of interest, about their league or players in the league, please e-mail 
them to Howie Marlin at howiemarlin@live.com  

5. Tournaments – The following dates and locations have been set for the State Tournaments 
as follows:  

50+ - July 10-11 –  Rain Dates – August 28-29 
The locations will be in Freehold and Linden on Saturday and all games on Sunday will be in 
Linden.  It will probably be A and C divisions playing in Freehold and the B division in Linden. 
 The location for each division could change, depending on the number of teams that enter the 
tournament. 

 
60+ - August 21-22 –  Rain Dates – September 11-12 
This tournament will be held in Linden. 

 
70+ - July 14 (Wednesday)  -  Rain Date – July 21 
This tournament will be held in Old Bridge. 

 
If there is inclement weather at the time of the above tournaments, please call Norm Stumpf at the 
NJSSA hotline, which is 973-551-6780. 
 
The above information is for the record and for future reference.  Hopefully everyone reads, 
digests and retains the information. 
 
Thank You, 

Tony Ciavatta 
Tony Ciavatta 

njseniorsoftball.com
mailto:howiemarlin@live.com

